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TO: Colorado Water Conservation Board Members  
 
FROM: Taryn Hutchins-Cabibi, Drought Specialist 
 Veva Deheza, Section Chief 
 Office of Water Conservation & Drought Planning 
 
DATE: March 3, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Agenda Item 26, March 17-18, 2009 Board Meeting 

Federal Stimulus Package Pertaining to State Revolving Funds for Water 
Projects 

 

Staff Recommendation  
This is an information item and Board action is not required. 
 
Background 
 
The recently passed federal stimulus package, otherwise known as the “American Recovery and 
Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA),” allocates monies for water related projects that will be 
passed through various federal agencies to the States.  The ARRA allocates $6 billion for local 
clean and drinking water infrastructure improvements:  $4 billion for the Clean Water State 
Revolving Fund (CWSRF) program; and $2 billion for the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund 
(DWSRF) program.  
  
The ARRA states that "not less than 20 percent of the appropriated funds shall be provided for 
projects that address green infrastructure, water or energy efficiency improvements, or other 
environmentally innovative activities."  Projects meeting this requirement are called the “Green 
Project Reserve” by EPA.  The OWCDP is working with the Colorado Power and Water 
Development Authority, the state agency that will direct money from EPA to specific projects 
and the Colorado Department of Public Health and the Environment to provide technical 
assistance when necessary.  Current efforts will be outlined during the board presentation.   
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